An Open Letter to the House of Bishops
November 14, 2019

A simple question:

If the clergy of Toronto were asked, “How many of you wish to be part of a region where your ministry will be
conducted within the boundaries of the doctrine, discipline, liturgy and canons of the church?,” how many
would say ‘yes’? Likely a third. Probably more.

The question is asked because a clear choice now exists. If Toronto’s 2019 Diocesan Synod is the example, the
ruling ethos of the diocese, led by a very talented and likable bishop, is demonstrably outside those boundaries.

Using experimental liturgies and hymns that abandon the “common prayer” of the church,
... living by the open sexual ethic of the local option,
... in public defiance of the church’s canons

... according to a faith that is unrecognizable by the received standards of the Christian faith and
indistinguishable from the secular mores of Canada’s cultural elite.

And, not insignificantly, having failed completely regarding one of its most cherished dreams - diversity! In the
time that membership in the ACC fell from 1.3 million to 350,000, down to less than 100,000 in average

Sunday attendance, Canada’s population doubled. Where the ACC once represented 7% of the population, that
number has now dropped to 1%.

There are two ways forward. The first is the status quo. If you choose 1960 as the starting point, it has 60 years
of decline behind it. It was a time when that which was held in common - doctrine, discipline, canons and

liturgy - shrank dramatically, and the outer boundaries grew apart, to the extent that they are no longer
recognizable to each other.

The second is to recognize that the outer limits cannot, at present, be contained in the same body because the
resulting tension is both destructive and fatal. It is to declare a 20-year ceasefire and to give what has become
two distinct realms the freedom to conduct their ministries according to their truest lights and to show the fruit
of their ministry. Call it the Gamaliel experiment. Keep it simple. For the sake of the unity of the church, limit

the division to bishops and clergy. Parishes would retain a certain independence and remain able, as they now
are, to seek and request a change in direction when a successor is appointed.

Let the experimental party be guided by their self-declared bishops.

And let that party seeking to live within the boundaries of the received doctrine, discipline, liturgy and canons of
the church fall under the oversight of bishops publicly committed to upholding the received teaching of the
Church. Communion Partners and Communion Partner bishops is one example ready to hand. They are a body
already active in Canada, recognized communion wide and capable of maintaining order and oversight
according to the received faith of the church.

Why 20 years? Because the best prediction says 2040 is when we close up shop, anyway. If this is the last leg
of the journey, would it not be better to have the two realms in a state of peaceful co-existence, serving at full
strength, to be judged by the fruit of their ministry for the sake of Christ and his Church?

We place this proposal — our own — before the whole House of Bishops to consider.
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